

## Mr. Douglas Scofield, Superintendent

PO Box 32, 2111 Girdle Rd. Elma, New York 14052 716/ 652-3000 ext. 1001

Dear Parents of K-3 Children,

Your child's safety is the Iroquois Central School District's top priority. Each day our buses transport 2,200 students to approximately 40 school locations.

Our student drop-off procedure requires your support and cooperation. For K–3 students, there MUST be a child hand-off, either physically or visually, between the driver and someone at home. Each primary school bus driver has been directed to only allow your child to depart the bus if a parent or designee (e.g. another age-appropriate sibling, relative) is at the bus stop or can be seen by the driver. Our intent is to be assured that your child is safe and not returning to an empty house.

In the event a parent (or designee) is not visible by the driver, the driver will return your child to the school building or bus garage. The next step will be to contact you and have you come to pick up your child. It is imperative that student information is correctly listed on the emergency cards.

Thank you for helping to ensure the safety of our students.

Sincerely,

Douglas Scofield

Superintendent of Schools